


















STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  November 2, 2018      
 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 1301 Truman Avenue 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
On October 19, 2018, a complaint was received about a Royal Poinciana 
tree having been removed at 1301 Truman Avenue.  It was determined that 
no recent tree removal permits had been issued for the property.  A site 
inspection documented that a clump of Royal Poinciana trees had been 
removed.  At the time the notice was issued, it appeared from the sidewalk 
that two trees with three trunks had been removed (property had a No 
Trespassing sign posted at the entrance). 
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                                                              Location of tree area on property.  
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On November 2, 2018, a site inspection as done with permission from the 
property owner’s representative.  There were three main trunk areas as 
indicated by fresh yellow wood.  Circumference measurements were taken 
of the cuts in order to estimate the approximate caliper of the tree trunks. 
An approximate total of 47.3 caliper inches of live Royal Poinciana tree 
trunk has been cut. 
 
At this time it is not known who did the removal work.   
 
 
Recommendation:  Recommend requiring the replanting of trees on the 
property.  The strump area must also be ground/removed.  
 
     


